

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SHERBURN-IN-ELMET PARISH COUNCIL LAND & PREMISES COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY OCTOBER 28TH @ 7PM IN THE PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE

Present; Councillor Miss B. Wilson and Councillors B. Packham, M. Hobson & H. Spence.

Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs S. Mossman she was on duty at Police Office.

Councillor B. Packham was elected as Chairman for this Committee.

Document setting out the Responsibilities for this Committee were passed round and agreed by the Committee.

USER GROUPS.

It was agreed the Clerk write to all bodies using our facilities asking for their input on what work would be needed in the next financial year and for the next 5 years so that a proper budget could be drawn up and then agreed by full council, this would mean a proper budget could be drawn up and no surprises would come our way (unless emergencies of course)

As this year we would not be able to get the full figures from groups in time it was agreed we should recommend an initial budget of £20,000 contingency be put aside for next financial year.

Clerk to write to Fairway Committee, Fairway Bowls, White Rose Sports Club, Eversley Park Centre, Sherburn Rugby and also The Wheatsheaf Angling club asking for their strategy to prioritise the work to be done in the next 5 years. Copy of this letter to be sent to Councillor Spence for his approval before it is sent out.

PLAY CHECKS.

Agreed Clerk write and ask RoSPA and also Record for a fixed price figure for safety checks on our play areas for the next 5 years. Copies of work needed after this years check to be photocopied for all members before the next meeting so that a full programme can be recommended.

SALT BINS

Agreed Clerk ask NYCC when our salt bins will be refilled for the winter.

CCTV

Agreed Councillor Ransome be asked to look at specification for the above and then Clerk to contact Shouksmith, Securiplex & Mayfair as well as Oliver to get quotes to cover this service for the next 5 years and also see if Abbey Alarms service can be done by someone else as they did not turn up last year and have not yet contacted us this year.

NEW SIGN FOR EVERSLEY PARK ENTRANCE

Councillor Hobson asked about Rugby Club banner on their building, this has been agreed at last Pc meeting, do they need planning permission, Chairman stated that they will probably need advertising consent from SDC so must check before erecting this.

Councillor Spence asked if we could look at improving signage at Entrance to Park. Covering Eversley Park Centre, the Parish Council Office and also the Rugby Club.

Clerk to contact Groundwork again about flooding outside Rugby Club.

ITEMS PASSED FROM FULL COUNCIL MEETING

Sherburn Bowl Club- request for the Council to pay for the upkeep of the greens. This they want cutting 3 times per week in the playing season (end of March to September) they estimate this would entail 5 hours work per week to be done. **Resolved the Clerk write stating that in the present financial climate the Parish Council cannot commit this sort of funding to just one organisation. Suggest they discuss this with the White Rose Sports Association Committee.**

The next meeting was arranged for Tuesday the 30th November @ 7pm.

Now re-arranged for Wednesday December 1st @ 7pm

